
Minutes of the regular meeting of the Rush City Economic Development Authority held Monday, April 20, 202, via Zoom at 5:00 p.m.

Members present: Dave Chmiel, Luke Moulton, Mike Carroll, Dan Meyer, Nicole Perreault, Dan Dahlberg and President Dennis Pederson.
Others present included Nancy Hoffman of the Chisago County HRA/EDA.

The minutes of the regular meeting of February 24, 2020 were reviewed. 

Motion by Carroll, second by Perreault: To approve the minutes of the regular meeting of February 24, 2020. Roll Call vote: Dahlberg, Yes; Moulton, Yes; Chmiel, Yes; Meyer, Yes; Perreault, Yes; Carroll, Yes; Pederson, Yes. MC
Discussion followed regarding the Coronavirus and the issues it has caused. It was noted that the East Central Regional Library has Rush City business information on their website.  Small Business Administration loans and other financial assistance for businesses was discussed, as was ideas for helping our local businesses.

An update was given on the old Schneider building.  The Council had approved having a structural engineer inspect the building to give an estimate on possible rehabilitation. The inspection will be completed tomorrow, April 21, 2020.

The St. Croix Valley Railroad was then discussed. The Administrator noted that she and Nancy Hoffman had attended a couple meetings recently with area cities and the St. Croix Valley Railroad regarding the closing of Ardent Mill in Rush City and the frac sand facility in North Branch. How to assist with marketing the railroad to potential businesses had been discussed.
Nancy Hoffman informed the EDA that the Real Estate Journal event has been postponed until July 30, 2020 and that six cities have agreed to share in the cost.

Motion by Chmiel, second by Dahlberg:  To adjourn the meeting at 6:10 p.m. Roll Call vote: Dahlberg, Yes; Moulton, Yes; Chmiel, Yes; Meyer, Yes; Perreault, Yes; Carroll, Yes; Pederson, Yes. MC

______________________________________

Administrator

